Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
The Florida Department of Transportation announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: Thursday, September 17, 2015, 5:30 p.m. – 7:30 p.m.; presentation at 6:30 p.m.
PLACE: Mount Dora Community Building, 520 N. Baker Street, Mount Dora, Florida
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: Financial Management No.: 429356-1-32-01.
Project Description: Access Management Public Hearing.

Design Project for State Road (SR) 500/US 441 from SR 46 to SR 44 Design Project.

The department is designing improvements for SR 500/US 441 to provide roadway capacity to address future traffic demand, serve the community’s needs, and improve the quality of life for residents. The project will widen the roadway from a four-lane, divided rural roadway to a six-lane, high-speed urban roadway which will tie in to the SR 46 interchange to the south, and the six-lane section of SR 500/US 441 west of SR 44 to the north. The project is funded for design and right-of-way (2018-2019), but is not yet funded for construction.
The meeting begins with an open house at 5:30 p.m. There will be a formal presentation at 6:30 p.m., after which participants may provide verbal comments to everyone present. Project staff will be available to discuss the project with attendees before and after the presentation. Participants may also provide their comments directly to a court reporter at any time during the hearing. Written comments must be postmarked no later than Monday, September 28, 2015. All comments, written and oral, will become part of the project’s public record.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Eileen LaSeur, Public Involvement Coordinator, (407)883-8257, eileen.laseur@qcausa.com.
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Jennifer Smith, FDOT District Five Title VI Coordinator at (386)943-5367, Jennifer.Smith2@dot.state.fl.us. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
For more information, you may contact: FDOT Project Manager, Matt Hassan, P.E., (386)943-5542, medhat.hassan@dot.state.fl.us. You may also contact Paul Q. Snead, P.E., Consultant Project Manager, (407)618-1920, sneadpq@cdmsmith.com.
